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MINUTES 
of a meeting held at 10:30hrs on Wednesday 14 December 2022

at Whinstone View, B1292, Middlesbrough TS9 6QG
	1.
	Attendees 
(23 attendees: from 18 member orgs,1 honorary member org)

	
	AV Dawson Limited
	Charlie Nettle (Secretary)

	
	BG Freightline
	Neil Johnson, Adam Jefferson

	
	Casper Shipping
	Nikki Sayer

	
	CL Prosser & Co Ltd
	Robert Bainbridge

	
	Cockfield Knight
	Richard Booth (Dinner Comm Chair)

	
	ConocoPhillips Petroleum Co UK Ltd
	Stuart Brookes, Lisa Smith, Matt Cooke

	
	Harbour Management Solutions Ltd
	Alexe Finlay

	
	ICL UK
	Mark Wilson

	
	LV Logistics
	Matt Ord (Vice Chair)

	
	Navigator Terminals
	Jon Marshall, Michael Chaney

	
	PC Logistics
	Stephen Browell

	
	Port of Middlesbrough
	Gavin McCabe

	
	Redcar Bulk Terminal
	Shaun Casey

	
	SMS Towage
	Simon Clarke

	
	Svitzer Marine Ltd
	Gavin Girling

	
	Tees Bay Pilots
	Colin Pratt

	
	Tees Foyboatmen
	Alex Jones, Lee Scott

	
	Teesworks
	Garry O’Malley (Chair)

	
	
	

	
	South Tees Mission to Seafarers
	(Alexe Finlay – as recorded above)

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	Action

	2.
	Apologies  
Apologies received from honarary members Stella Maris and North Tees Mission to Seafarers.  
Of 63 member companies, 45 were not represented. These were AbleUK, Agility Logistics, A&P Group, Anglo American, Augean, B Marshall Marine, British Steel, Bulk Tainer, CF Fertilisers, Cook Marine Ltd, Cory Bros, Croft Rigging & Lifting, CSG Recyc-Oil, Denholm Port Services, Exolum, Fairfield Industries, GAC Shipping UK Ltd, Graypen Limited, Huntsman Polyurethanes, Inchcape Shipping Services (UK) Ltd, International Marine Survey, Intertek Testing Services, Jalna Marine Services, KRS Marine, LG Maritime, Liberty Steel Hartlepool, MGT Teesside, M&S Logistics, MPI Offshore, PD Group Management, Portrack Seafreight, Prysmian Group, Readman Steel, Red Lion Marine, RelyOn Nutec, River Tees Engineering, Royal Haskoning DHV, Sabic Europe, SGS, Steel Benders UK, Stobart Energy, Sub Aqua Diving Services UK Ltd, UK Marine Surveys, Waste Knot, Wilton Group.  

	

	3.
	Minutes & Actions from Last Meeting

On a proposal by Colin Pratt and seconded by Alexe Finlay, the November minutes were approved to be signed by the Chairman. An update on actions is detailed below. Items in bold are still in progress:
· D&O insurance will be secured once THPUA incorporates.
· Secretary has drafted Terms of Reference for Tees Maritime Cluster, these are being reviewed by MaritimeUK. 
· Secretary to share dredging portal with MMO once Paul Brooks and Andrew Ridley have given feedback.
· Ongoing: Members encouraged to add their projects to the dredging portal.
· Ongoing: Members encouraged to use the Teesport website for news stories and to submit interest for future Spotlight features. 

· Secretary received final feedback from the welfare organisations for the letter about how the port levy has been used in the last year. This will be used at the AGM and then sent to members and also to ships agents to share with vessel owners.
· Vice Chair met with Wheelyboats to help structure a business plan to detail what's needed for the two pontoons. Next stage is to establish if any THPUA members can provide assistance.
· Details of Caspers’ vessels were circulated with the minutes. 
· The Vice Chair sent LV’s press release about their Dock Point facility opening to Emily Bulmer at PD to add to the Teesport website. 

· Secretary circulated minutes of quarterly meeting with PD.
· Secretary circulated SRC shipping courses schedule with the minutes.
· Secretary organised meeting with Alex Jones to discuss Foyboatmen tariff on 28 Nov 2022. This is discussed later in the agenda.
· Communications related to the dying crustaceans (including the website message, letter of support to PD and letters to UK Shipping Concierge, MaritimeUK and DEFRA) have all been drafted but put on hold following a discussion between the Chair and J.Hopkinson, whereby J.Hopkinson recommended this for the time being as he was worried it would attract more attention to the issue. The Chair advised that the results of the investigation will be released in January. Secretary to circulate to members a copy of the Mayor’s email to the Secretary of State. 
· Keith Russell sent PD vessel report to the Secretary for distribution with the minutes.
· Secretary circulated South Tees Mission’s report.
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	4.
	Matters Arising
Following Michael Shakesheff’s suggestion at the EGM last month that the THPUA follow the best practice of the ICS and establish a Code of Conduct for the officers of the new incorporated THPUA, this has now been drafted. Secretary to circulate for member approval before next meeting.
Colin Pratt suggested a Code of Conduct for the dinner as there was lots of talking during the after-dinner speech. The Chair commented that there were teething issues with the sound system so people at the back of the room struggled to hear, however this will be addressed for future events.  
	CN

	5.
	Correspondence
None

	

	6.
	Health, Safety & Environment

The Chair advised that there was an incident on the Southbank Quay for contractor Grahams whereby a digger fell into the water. The machine was operating within the confines of their CDM area. The digger operator suffered minor injuries but is now out of hospital.

Gavin Girling mentioned that the British Tug Owners association has recently released its Recovery of Persons in Water (PIW) Guide to Good Practice for Small Vessels. He feels it is a very useful guide, which members may find informative for their own small vessels. Please see below link:             

Recovery of Persons in Water (PIW) Guide to Good Practice for Small Vessels – British Tugowners Association
Gavin Girling also mentioned an updated workboat code was now available. 

Lee Scott referred to some new courses on Recovery from Water that PD is running. 
Stuart Brookes reported back on the findings of the investigation regarding the recent fatality at anchorage. The individual was found to have had a heart attack while on the ladder. Stuart also mentioned that the individual was wearing a backpack. The steel belting around the vessel was also found to have restricted the pilot ladder. 

	

	7.
	River Operations

Towage – Gavin Girling advised that Svitzer have 4 tugs on Tees and Tyne. Michael Patterson, the new MD will start in January. Svitzer continues to convert its vessels to HVO (hydrated vegetable oil). 
Lee Scott commented that he had considered HVO vessels but had discarded this option as he had not been able to find a local fuel supplier. Jon Marshall advised that they have a new HVO supplier on their terminal at Navigator. Jon Marshall offered to connect Gavin Girling and Lee Scott to the HVO supplier on their site.   
The Chair asked if Svitzer were gearing up for shore power, Gavin confirmed they were. The Chair reported that Southbank Quay will have shore power incorporated into the new quay design. 
SMS was not in attendance until later in the meeting and therefore was unable to provide an update. 
Pilots – Colin Pratt reported that new pilots are in training.  
Foyboatmen – Alex Jones reported that a meeting was held on 28 November between the Foyboatmen and THPUA/ICS to review tariffs. The Foyboatmen have requested an RPI increase at the same rate as PD has applied for its tariff increase. The Foyboatmen are following this up with a letter to confirm this in writing along with supporting rationale regarding the investment in new boats. Lee Scott commented that vessel numbers had dropped but the Foyboatmen need to maintain the staffing levels to support vessels and they are also investing in boat replacement. Lee advised that within six months there should be two new boats on the water. Lee commented that building a boat every eight years is the optimum. Chris Jakeman commented that steel has cost nearly £2,000 per tonne so vessel building is very expensive currently.  
Dredging/Dredging Portal 
Gavin McCabe reported that AV Dawson has a number of licences in progress with the MMO to deepen the berths for larger vessels. The Chair asked if there had been any significant delays in the licencing process as a result of the recent concerns about dreging. Gavin advised that there had not been. The Chair reported that Teesworks is waiting for a river works licence from PD. Gavin also reported that AV Dawson was planning a short extension at the upriver end of POM 1 near the dolphin. 

	JM


	8.
	Port Business 
Report of river tonnages & vessels in/out 
Keith Russell had given apologies and had not been able to send the PD vessel report to the Secretary in advance of the meeting. Secretary to distribute PD vessel report with the minutes once received from PD.
Keith had also emailed to suggest that a point to mention at the meeting would be the potential closure of Mitsubishi Chemicals (they have been making redundancies this month). This will impact a few members: Exolum Terminals, Navigator Terminals, DSV (formally Agility). The plant has been offline throughout 2022 so PD is not expecting any further drop off in river volumes than already experienced this year, however PD had hoped the plant would re-start in 2023, which now looks unlikely to be the case. 
Michael Chaney confirmed this was a concern for Navigator and the issue has been affecting them throughout the year. 
Freeport & Customs update 
Nikki Sayer advised that transition to the new CDS system has been extended to January for imports, exports is due in April. 
Nikki also commented that cargoes are now going through the Primary Customs Zone at the Teesside Freeport. Plymouth and Solent Freeports are now starting up. She reported that the final business case for Teesside Freeport has been approved by the government and the £25M seed funding has been awarded. Vice Chair to find out where the £25M funding is allocated to.
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	9.
	Port Promotion

None
	

	10.
	Port Liaison

Oil Pollution Recovery Convention (OPRC) – Alexe Finlay reported that Harbour Management Solutions will be issuing a schedule of MCA accredited Refresher courses for all their clients early in the New Year and this will be available to THPUA members. Those needing the full courses should apply to Alexe so bespoke courses can be tailored.

International Ship and Port Security (ISPS) – Alexe Finlay reported that Harbour Management Solutions is pulling together the list of companies needing the PFSO Refresher training so we can group people and ports together and find some easily accessible venues. It will be a full day – the price, venues and joining instructions will all be available as soon as possible and, as usual, successful candidates will receive a certificate saying they have attended an accredited Department for Transport course. 
Colin Pratt advised that there is a backlog with DfT for approving the courses. 

Port Marine Safety Code Group (PMSC) (SB) – Stuart Brookes reported that he and Lee Scott attended the meeting yesterday. Lee advised that the agenda of the PMSC meetings is being reviewed in January.
Port Levy & Welfare Report 

South Tees Mission – Alexe Finlay advised that her report will be circulated with the minutes. Secretary to circulate South Tees Mission’s report.
Alexe also commented that South Tees is short of staff. She handed out some volunteer recruitment leaflets she would like all members to pass to staff and anywhere in the local area.
Alexe Finlay to send a pdf of the volunteer recruitment flyer to the Secretary to push through THPUA’s and PD’s digital and social channels.
Colin Pratt reported that they are developing an improved website Teesmissions.co.uk for all the local welfare organisations to give a one-stop shop to seafarers. Members can post details about news that is relevant to seafarers. Any information should be passed to Colin Pratt in the interim. Nikki Sayer suggested Colin Pratt send the website details to the shipping agents to put on standard emails. 
Alexe Finlay reported that the Secretary General of the DSM (German Mission) is visiting the northeast at the end of January, hosted by South Tees Mission. It is hoped the visit will enable them to flesh out the scope of the new charity, which will oversee the chaplains for London and the northeast. It is intended to invite representatives of the other northeast ports and the Tees’ welfare organisations. Alexe Finlay to report back in February meeting on outcome of January meeting with German Mission.  
Alexe also advised that the THPUA had received a request for trustees for the German Mission, but she has suggested holding off until the January meeting has happened. 
Stella Maris – Peter Barrigan had given apologies, no updates to report.
North Tees Mission – Aidan Webster had given apologies, but had emailed a report to the Secretary to advise of business as usual at the Centre - visitors from ships, visits to ships. The Centre is open daily throughout the week and over Christmas/New Year. Aidan stated that they need an accountant, someone to help with Health & Safety and more volunteers so that they can extend their opening hours. Secretary to discuss treasurer opportunity with Aidan as AV Dawson may have someone suitable.

	CN
ALL

AF

CP

AF

CN

	11.
	Finances

The Secretary advised that the Treasurer had given apologies but had sent a report to confirm that the bank balance is currently at £21,403.44. The Treasurer will issue 2023 Invoices in early January.
Membership remains at 63 members, with no leavers or joiners this month.

	

	12.
	Sports & Social
· Golf 2023 - 30 June 2023 @ Wynyard. 
· Cricket 2023 – Date will be confirmed in due course.
· Dinner – Joint dinner with ICS held Fri 25 Nov 2022 @ Kirkleatham Walled Garden
· Christmas Lunch – Today @ Whinstone View and due to be rebooked again for 2023. 
Richard Booth reported that the dinner was a success. Survey feedback suggested that overall people liked the venue, enjoyed the food, but there was an issue with the sound as mentioned earlier in the meeting. He has a meeting on 9 January with the venue to discuss feedback and potentially rebook for 2023.  264 tickets were sold, £3,804.22 profit to THPUA. The ICS also received the same. 
The Vice Chair commented that he was concerned that the Sea Cadets were out in the cold. Richard advised that this issue, which is stipulated by the Sea Cadets national office due to the venue being a licenced premises, will be addressed. The Vice Chair also suggested the speaker should come on sooner.  Nikki Sayer suggested a band may be preferable to a speaker, a number of other members agreed with this. Jon Marshall commented that people left earlier than usual, potentially due to the venue location, however, a band may encourage people to stay later. Richard Booth to conduct a vote with ICS and THPUA members to confirm if a band would be preferable for next year’s dinner.
The Chair commented on how professional ICS’ branded banners looked at the dinner. All agreed that the THPUA should also get a pop-up stand produced. 

Stephen Browell placed on record a thank you to the sponsors. The Chair thanked Richard Booth, Stephen Browell and Brian Livingstone for organising the event.
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	13.
	Any Other Business
The Chair asked Lee Scott and Stuart Brookes if any decisions had been made regarding recent discussions about access to ConocoPhilllips’ jetties. Stuart advised that this was still in discussion and feedback would be provided in due course. 

	

	14.
	Date and Time of next meeting 

Next meeting is Wed 11 Jan 2023, 10.00-12.00hrs via Zoom. 

The Chair reported that he is in Australia during the meeting but will endeavour to host it. 


	


If you have any questions prior to the meeting please do not hesitate to contact

THPUA secretary, Charlie Nettle on 07525 268520 or charlie.nettle@av-dawson.com

